## **RESOLUTION 2023-5**

## A RESOLUTION MEMORIALIZING THE ABOLISHMENT OF THE CROSSING GUARD POSITION AT FRANCISCO ELEMENTARY SCHOOL VOTED BY THE FRANCISCO TOWN COUNCIL ON May 9, 2023

WHEREAS the Francisco Elementary School is closing its doors at the conclusion of the 2022-2023 school year; and

WHEREAS there has been the need for a crossing guard at the Francisco Elementary School for the safe passage of children to the school; and that need no longer exists due to the unfortunate closing of our school;

The Francisco Town Council now approves, through this resolution for the records of the Town of Francisco, the abolishment of the position of crossing guard and sincerely thanks all who have held that position over the years.

Approved this  $9^{+1}$  day of  $9^{-1}$ , 2023.

Harold Everett, Board President

Steve Krieg, Board Member

Raymond Dunn, Board Member

Attested to by:

Jonnie Watkins Clerk Treasurer

**SEAL**